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Monday 5th February 2024 

This term’s value is: Honesty  
 

 
 

Dates for your Diary 
Wednesday 7th February: Class 2 and 3 swimming lessons at Towcester Leisure Centre  
Friday 9th February: Celebration Assembly 2.45pm (School Hall) 
Wednesday 14th February: Height and Weight Check – Reception Class  
Friday 16th February: Last Day of Term 
Monday 26th February: School Opens to Everyone  
Thursday 29th February: BAPS Shri Swaminarayan Mandir Trip – Class 2 and 3  

PE 
 

                                Class 1: Monday & Friday 

 Class 2: Monday & Friday 

                                     Class 3: Monday & Wednesday  

 

 
 

Please can you child come into school wearing their PE kit, trainers, 
long hair tied back and earrings removed please (boys & girls). 

Reading Book change days 
 

                  Class 1: Monday 

                  Class 2: Monday  

                  Class 3: Monday 

 

 
 

Please can reading books and reading 
records be brought into school daily – 

Thank You 

Awards  
 

                                            Stars of the Week: Leo, Nora, Amelia 
                                            Special Mentions: Nellie, Digby, Thomas, Dylan, Thea, Beau 
                                            Home Awards: Molly, Jess  
 

Please remember to send in any home awards or achievements –  
we love to see what your children have been up to! 

 

From Mrs Busari   
 
A big thank you for supporting Number Day on Friday.  We raised a total 
of £34.50 which we will donate to the NSPCC.  The staff wore domino  
t-shirts and the children had the challenge of adding up the dots, which 
added to the fun of the day. 
 
Just a reminder we have the parent workshop on Zoom on Tuesday 6th 
from 7-9pm which is being run by the SEND Partnership.  Thank you to 
the parents who have asked for the Zoom invitation.  We will send this 
through today ahead of the meeting.   
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjgos6Sr6jdAhVBSxoKHfdIBV4QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.pinterest.com/pin/312929874083146182/&psig=AOvVaw1E9usjYINad7nu9rtWRNpU&ust=1536391674711460


At our recent Governors meeting we approved the Acceptable Use Policy, 
which is now on the website, and focuses on the school community using 
our computing equipment correctly.  We will be sending home an 
agreement for parents/carers to sign with their children as per the 
policy.  Please look out for this coming home and return it so that we can 
sign it and put it in your child’s file.  If you have any questions, please 
don’t hesitate to ask.   
 
I hope that you all have a lovely week in school. 
 
With best wishes, 
 

Mrs Jude Busari  

Executive Head Teacher 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Wednesday 14th February 
 

Reception Children Height  
and Weight Check 

 
Should you not wish for your child to 

take part – please let the nursing team 
know by Monday 12th February (full 

details in the letter sent home) 

 


